

Argyle Street, Herne Hill 6056 Ph. 9296 4911

Website: www.hernehillps.com

HERNE HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

Term 3, Week 8 - 10th September 2019

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

We have had a busy couple of weeks with Learning Journey, Assembly, NAIDOC Week and today commencing our Faction Carnival events. We are looking forward to Friday's Faction Carnival. It is going to be a warm day so it might be a good idea to bring an umbrella or shelter for the day. I'm looking forward to my first Faction Carnival and hope that we get plenty of family and friends down to watch the event. Students are encouraged to bring plenty of water, sunscreen and wear their Faction shirts. Please remember that any coloured hair spray must be *applied at home*. We ask that parents don't approach the student bays during the carnival, there will be opportunities throughout the day to catch up with your child/children.

Herne Hill Hoppers Assembly

Last Wednesday, 4th September I was so proud of the performance of our Herne Hill Hoppers skipping team. The skipping team have been training every Tuesday for 30 minutes working on their skipping skills. The Herne Hill Hoppers performed for the very first time and they did a great job! Well done to all the students and a big thank you to Mrs Farmer who has assisted me with the team this year. We look forward to going to Wanneroo Primary School on Friday, 18th October where they will perform again and take part in a skipping workshop.









Learning Journey

It was a wonderful evening last Tuesday where students showcased their learning with parents, grandparents, and aunties, siblings and friends. I wandered through all of the classrooms and was impressed with the high level of engagement by all. This year, we opened up our new Science Lab and the Indonesian Room to allow students to showcase what they have been learning in these Specialist areas. Thank you to all that turned out and a big thank you to our wonderful staff who prepared the evening.









VISION STATEMENT

We aim to be an inclusive, innovative, effective school striving for students to reach their full potential. We work together as a school community towards common goals, ensuring students are provided with a safe and supported environment.

New Defibrillator

Thanks to St John Ambulance and Lotterywest we now have a community defibrillator located on our school site. The school will have access to this all of the time and community members can access the defibrillator by calling 000. The defibrillator is located on the Library building facing the staff carpark.



Faction Cross Country, Jumps and Throws











Whole School Photos — Limited Edition

Orders are being taken for the limited edition of the whole school photo. Please see the Admin. Office if you wish to see the samples or to place an order.

- * Cost: A4—\$20 or A3—\$30 (CASH ONLY)
- * Closing date for orders: Friday 27th September

Amanda Kelley Principal

Amanda.Kelley@education.wa.edu.au

IMPORTANT DATES	
Wed. 11th Sept.	Lego Club (8am)Kindy Day
Thur. 12th Sept.	- School Banking (8.30am) - Running Club (8.20am-8.40am)
Fri. 13th Sept.	Kindy DayFaction Carnival
Tue. 17th Sept.	Kindy DaySkipping Club (8am-8.30am)
Wed. 18th Sept.	- Kindy Day - Lego Club (8am)
Thur. 19th Sept.	School Banking (8.30am)
Fri. 20th Sept.	Kindy Day
Monday to Friday	Breakfast Club (8am-8.30am)

VALUES The focus for Weeks 8 & 9 — RESILIENCE

FROM THE CLASSROOMS

Congratulations to the following students who received a certificate at our last assembly:

Pre-Primary: April & Benjamin

Year 1: Jesse, Nathanael & Ethan

Year 2: Caelen & Kariah Year 3: Bianca & Tyler Year 4/5: Sophia & Mia Year 5/6: Zac & Ashae Music: Bodie & Rilev Science: Wyatt & Yoli

Yoli Indonesian:

Running Club: Jack & Cooper

Sports: Ashae, Krystal, Fynn, Bianca & Lucas



Aussies of the Month — Riley & Hannah





Star Reader Awards





Emily, Arabella and Karli all receiving awards for reading 500,000 1.5 million and 2 million words

Jared - first student to read 3 million words. His name goes on the plaque in the Library. Well done, Jared!



Great Vege Crunch

On Friday 6th September, the school took part in the Great Aussie Crunch. Herne Hill Primary School is an official Crunch & Sip school and this was a fun way to eat something crunchy and healthy. Well done to all who participated.

Pre Primary and Kindy Students making a "Crocodile Crunch"





VALUES The focus for Weeks 6 & 7 — RESILIENCE

P & C NEWS

On Faction Carnival Day (Friday 13th), the P&C will be selling the following items from the Canteen:

- ◆ Fruit Salad Cups
- Fruit & Jelly Cups
- Icy Poles
- Tea, Coffee & Hot Chocolate
- *Cake Stall

LUNCH REMINDER

- * Student lunches delivered to the classrooms
- * Spectator lunches collect from the Canteen @ 12.30pm

(*Donations for any cakes/slices etc. would be gratefully appreciated. Items can be dropped off to the Canteen on Friday morning.)

P&C Father's Day Raffle Winner

Congratulations to *Isabella* for winning the Father's Day Raffle. The P&C raised \$1484.



COMMUNITY NEWS

GIVE GOLF A GO! FREE

COME & TRY CLASSES FOR CHILDREN





LEARN A SPORT YOU CAN PLAY FOR A LIFETIME!

An opportunity for children ages 5+ years to try golf with our award winning team at MTI Golf Academy at The Vines Resort & Country Club.

Choose from: Saturday 5 October from 9am to 10am Friday 11 October from 11am to 12pm

All equipment provided and places are limited. For registration please contact:

Mark Tibbles at mtilloom mtigolfacademy@gmail.com or on 0413 824 477











THE SWAN VALLEY CRICKET CLUB ARE PROUD TO BE WELCOMING REGISTRATIONS FOR THE 2019/20 SEASON FOR THE JUNIORS.

PRCGRAMMES OFFERED THIS SEASON ARE: JUNIOR BLAST FOR THE 6 TO 8 YEAR OLDS. MASTER BLAST FOR THE 9 TO 10 YEAR OLDS. GIRLS UNDER 11s & UNDER 13s BOYS UNDER 10s, 11s, 12s, 13s, 14s AND 15s.

REGISTER BY VISITING PLAYCRICKET.COM.AU OR CALL ADAM ON 0422 193 662 FOR MORE INFORMATION

FIND YOUR LOCAL CLUB TODAY AT PLAYCRICKET.COM.AU

